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June 28, 2007 

 
 

Re: Food Stamp Program Name Change 
 
 
Dear County Director of Social Services: 
 
The United States Department of Agriculture has, for several years, been considering a name 
change for the Food Stamp Program.  The current name is no longer an accurate description of 
the program or the method by which benefits are issued.  The name originated in 1939 when 
benefits were issued via orange and blue stamps.  More recently, benefits were issued using 
coupon books in various denominations that looked similar to paper currency.  In 1999, North 
Carolina changed to issuing benefits using the Electronic Benefit Transfer (EBT) card, 
eliminating all paper. 
 
The North Carolina General Assembly has passed legislation to officially change the name of 
North Carolina’s Food Stamp Program.  The new name, "Food and Nutrition Services", more 
accurately reflects the program’s objective to provide a resource for nutritious food and promote 
good health among low-income families.  "Food and Nutrition Services" will also eliminate the 
stigma associated with the Food Stamp Program name, creating opportunities to promote and 
encourage program participation among low income families. 
 
Program rules and regulations for eligibility and using food benefits remain the same.  "Food 
and Nutrition Services" will replace Food Stamp Program references in manuals, letters, 
posters, brochures, forms and the Division’s website over the next several months. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact your Food Assistance and Energy Programs 
Representative. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 

Jane Schwartz, Chief 
Economic Services Section 
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